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Thank you to ALL Town of Elsmere Employees!....for all they 

have done to ensure the day to day operations of the town continued, as well as 

monitoring the special projects currently underway, during the last several months 

without a Town Manager leading them.  At the February 9, 2023, Council meeting, 

Mr. Steve Martin, the Town’s current Finance Director, was appointed Acting 

Town Manger and will oversee all the Town’s Administrative departments until a 

permanent Town Manager is hired.   

 

MAY is Permit FEE waiver month…..for many external home 

improvements.  You must still complete the paperwork necessary to obtain the permit, 

however, you will not be charged for the permit during the month of May!  Simply make 

sure that the repairs are completed by the last day of June or the standard permit fees will 

be assessed. 

 

Senior/Disabled Tax Exemption Program  As a reminder, you 

must request and complete the Town’s application for the tax exemption – this is not 

automatic. Also, a confirmation form must be completed and returned to the Finance 

Office each year no later than April 15th.  Failure to return the confirmation form will 

result in loss of the tax exemption.  For any questions, please contact Mrs. Jackie Moore 

at Town Hall (302) 998-2215, ext. 109, or email at:   jmoore@townofelsmere.com 

 

Town of Elsmere Elections….that was scheduled to take place on 

Saturday, April 29th is CANCELLED.  With the exception of the 4th District, all 

incumbent Council members and Mayor filed to run and are unopposed.  (No one filed to 

run for the 4th District so a special election just for that district will be held at a later date 

yet to be determined at the writing of this newsletter.) 

***UPCOMING EVENTS*** 
Easter Egg Hunt Saturday, April 1st – 1:00pm SHARP!-Vilone Park (there 

is no rain date for this event) 

Town-wide Yard Sale Saturday, April 15th     

Town-wide Clean up     Saturday, April 22nd - 7:00am – 11:00 am 

***Currently, we are planning to have these 3 outdoor events.  The Town Wide 

Clean Up will NOT include curb-side pickup.  Look for more information to be delivered 

to homes prior to this event. 

 

As I begin my 11th 2-year term, I remain truly honored to continue to serve you.   

Respectfully,  

Joann I. Personti, 5th District Councilwoman 
108 Jefferson Avenue – Phone: 302-998-6608,    Email: jpersonti@townofelsmere.com 
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